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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

On July 17 the Pulte Home Corporation presented a review of
their proposed development of the Newhall property to Woodlands
residents. As a result of the Pulte presentation and a review of
the draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR), the Board has
written comments to be included in the Draft EIR which raise the
following concerns:

l. Access to be provided through the Woodlands: The
development as originally proposed would have access only
from Ygnacio Valley Road. The EIR includes a section

which comments on the impact on traffic in the Woodlands
if access is also granted to the development through Rock
Oak. The analysis finds that there would be minimal
impact to the Woodlands from this access. I, and many
others, feel this to be totally incorrect. Access to the
proposed development from Rock Oak or any other Woodlands
street would cause significant increases to our traffic.
We should 1let our elected officials and other members of
City government know of our opposition to any access to
this development from the Woodlands.

2. The project will have a major negative impact on open
space access on the northeast side of Walnut Creek.

3. Putting another traffic signal on the grade on Ygnacio

Valley  Road will cause increased traffic noise for
Woodlands residents.

On another item of interest, the Annual Woodlands Garage Sale
has been scheduled for Sunday, October 13. Please look at the
enclosed flyer for more details.

===Dan Wilson

SWIM TEAM NEWS

RESULTS OF THE WALNUT CREEK CITY MEET

Our team did great at the Walnut Creek City Meet this year --
with 1lots of individuals placing, relays winning, and Woodlands
Swim Team taking overall 4th out of 14 swim teams! We are so
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